
JUNE 14, 2017 
The regular monthly meeting of the Hiles Town Board was called to order at 7 p.m. Present:  Lovrine, Bukovic, Tauer 
and clerk/treasurer Votis.  Agenda was read and moved to approve Bukovic.  Second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  Motion 
carried.  Minutes from May read.  Motion to approve Bukovic.  Second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.  
Financial report was given.  There were no questions.  LIQUOR APPLICATIONS:  Clerk presented applications for 
renewals from Terri Jenkins (Pine Lake Pub & Café’) Class BB and Dean Schramka (Lake Forest Trading Post) Class AA.  
After review, motion made by Bukovic to grant these two renewals.  Second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.  
Cigarette license renewal from Dean Schramka (Lake Forest Trading Post).  Motion to grant licenseLovrine, Second 
Bukovic.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.  BARTENDER LICENSES:  Four renewal applications presented from: Amber 
Wilson, Barb Bolz, Stacey Denison and Cathy Votis.  Motion by Bukovic to grant these licenses.  Second Lovrine.  Vote 
all aye. Motion carried.  One new bartenders application Savannah Gorges.  She has submitted certificate of proof of 
the responsible beverage course.  Motion made by Bukovic to grant this license.  Second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  
Motion carried.  Last, a new application from Susan Damrow.  She has not taken the responsible beverage course yet, 
but plans to do so soon.  Bukovic made motion to grant Susan Damrow a license contingent upon completing the 
Responsible beverage course.  Second Lovrine.  Motion carried.   HIGHWAY PAYROLL PERIOD:  Clerk asked to change 
the highways payroll from one week to two weeks.  After brief discussion, motion made by Lovrine to change the 
payroll period for the highway road crew from one week to two.  Second Bukovic.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.  
ORDINANCE 1002 to regulate load restrictions on town roads.  Tauer stated that this ordinance was done in 1991 and 
wants to take out exemption for emergency fuel and food deliveries.  After discussion, motion by Lovrine to remove 
the exemption for emergency fuel and food deliveries.  Second Bukovic.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.   
Tauer met with the Forest Service about getting help with culverts.  He said money is very tight and the indicated we 
might be lucky to obtain 3.  They will also tell us where they will be placed.  Discussed road survey and that one mile 
of hot mix will be laid on Tuttle Rd from Hahn Ln to Baker Ln.  Other work was also discussed.  The privy for the 
playground is not getting done and the town will need to hire someone to do this.  New LED sign was discussed.  KPro 
signs will be installing this and any additional costs will be covered by a grant according to Mark Ferris.  Hopefully will 
be done next week.  Ferris stated that dedication for the first Scenic By Way Sign is scheduled for July 1oth.  Asked to 
have something in place to hid the dumpster and generator at the town hall.  Lastly, Tauer told that Kirk Mueller has 
resigned from the Hiles Comprehensive Plan Commission.  Margaret McCarthy will be appointed to take his place.  
Bukovic so moved, second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.  Bukovic called two people Fannin and Plapper to 
pound a well for the  playground and he was told that this well would have to be tested monthly.  He also got a 
recommendation for a guy from LacDeFlambeau.  Lovrine reported that the money box for fire wood up on the north 
end for station B was stolen again!!  CITIZENS INPUT:  Bill Biemborn told that a sign with residents names on it has 
fallen and is laying in the woods.  Board will let the lake association know and they may take care of it.  Not the towns 
responsibility.  READING AND APPROVAL TO PAY VOUCHERS:  Motion by Bukovic to approve for payment vouchers 
#18732-18779.  Second Lovrine.  Vote all aye.  Motion carried.  Motion to adjourn Lovrine.  Second Bukovic.  Vote all 
aye.  Meeting adjourned at 8:03 p.m. 


